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Janyary 6th, 2025 

To: Azure DevOps customers 

Microsoft recognizes the need to maintain an appropriate internal control environment and report on 
the effectiveness of, as well as material changes to, its system of internal control. This letter confirms 
that based on our records, and to the best of our knowledge, for the period of October 1st, 2024 through 
December 31st, 2024, we are not aware of any material changes to the system of internal control 
provided by Microsoft, nor has anything come to our attention that we believe would impact the 
conclusions reached in the SOC 1 Type 2 and SOC 2 Type 2 reports. 

To conclude upon the design effectiveness of internal control at Microsoft, you also should request and 
read the SOC 1 Type 2 and SOC 2 Type 2 reports. This letter is not intended to be a substitute for the 
SOC 1 Type 2 and SOC 2 Type 2 reports, or to provide you with a certification of Microsoft’s internal 
control, or to suggest to you that Microsoft has performed a separate evaluation of its controls for the 
purposes of producing this letter. 

Sincerely, 

Principal Compliance PM 

Microsoft Corporation 

https://microsoft.sharepoint.com/teams/STP_Publishing

